Volume 1, Issue 4

April 2009

Cheyenne Field Archers Newsletter



www.cheyennefieldarchers.com

Calendar

LEAGUES

3-D Tuesdays 7:00pm Sunday Targets 4:00pm

JOAD

Saturdays 9 am to noon

WORK PARTY

Spring Club Clean-up — Wed, April 22nd 5:00pm to ?? & Sat, April 25th 9:00am to ?? EATS PROVIDED!!

Curt Gowdy Clean-up — Sat, May 2nd 8:00 am to ?? (make-up day Sat, May 9th if weather is bad) EATS PROVIDED!!

UPCOMING EVENTS

Access Yes - April 14th & 16th

JOAD Regional - April 19th

Super Day-June 27th

Private Lands Public Wildlife-**Access Yes Program**

According to the Wyoming Game & Fish a \$1.00 donation to the Access

Yes program will gain 4.2 acres of access. All donations go directly to landowner easements. During 2008, Access Yes donations provided access to over 1.6 million private acres for hunting and 93 streams miles, 129 pond acres and 157 lake acres for fishing.

Registration starts at 6:30 pm and shooting starts at 7:00 pm. The cost

to participate is \$10 each and all proceeds are donated to Access

We will be raffling off a Glendale Buck and many other great items.

For more information on Access Yes visit http://gf.state.wy.us/ plpwhmprogram/default.aspx.

Have Bow, Will Go!!

Help us raise money for Access Yes by participating in the upcoming 3-D shoots on April 14th & 16th.

Come out and help us support Access Yes!!!

Secretary Note: If you have an item that you would like discussed at the monthly meeting, please email it to me at tanyahide@hughes.net or call (307) 640-2801, no later than Friday prior to the Board Meeting and I will make sure it is added to the agenda. Thank you!

Renée Krawiec, CFA Secretary

April Board Meeting

Inside this issue:

Old Business

New Business 2

BHW Donation Form 3 The April Board meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm on the 6th of April, 2009. Tim Whetsell, Mac Wilson, and Dan Valerius were absent, a quorum was reached, and business commenced.

Previous Minutes & Treasurer's Report

Meeting Minutes

The March meeting minutes were reviewed and approved.



Treasurers Report

A copy of the treasurers' report is available at the range. There was a motion to approve the treasurers' report. The treasurers' report was approved as writ-

2009 Club Officers

President

Mike Hoover

Vice President

Mac Wilson

Secretary

Renée Krawiec

Treasurer

Stephanie Perkins

Board Members

Mike Lancaster
Bob Day
Dan Valerius
Al Tharp
Tim Whetsell

Old Business

Used Targets for Sale

We have purchased 21 targets from Bullseye in Laramie.

Bow Press

We are accepting donations for the new bow press. See Neal Perkins if you would like to donate. Once the new press is purchased, we will sell the old press. Thank you to those of you that have already donated, we have collected \$55 so far.

State Indoor

The State Indoor was a success, thank you to all members that helped make this tournament a success and to WSAA. CFA made a profit of \$304 and we voted to donate \$100 to the NFAA scholarship fund in the name of our beloved archers who have passed on.

Spring Clean-up

If you can think of anything that needs to be taken care of during Spring Clean-up, please let a board member know or email feedback@cheyennefieldarchers.com.

Access Yes

A public notification for Access Yes has run in the Traders. We will be raffling off a Glendale Buck, a coat, and some other items. Please come out to support Access Yes (see page 1 for more information).

Tournament Planning

We continue working on the planning for the Field Shoot and Bow Hunters Weekend.

The new owner of Road Kill Catering, Ami, stopped in to confirm that she will be serving at both the Field Shoot and BHW.

We welcome and appreciate any and all volunteers for the any of our events. If you are interested in helping out with BHW, please let us know.

Included in this issue of the newsletter and on the CFA website is a target donation form, if you know of a business or individual that might be interested in donating/sponsoring a target for BHW, please provide them with a copy of this form and accompanying letter. All help with this task is appreciated.

We are considering a 2-day cumulative scoring method for BHW, but would like to get the club members feedback prior to making a final decision. Please email us at feedback@cheyennefieldarchers.com or give a note to one of the board members.

New Business

Club Bows

Dave Hays attended the meeting to request to borrow the club bows for the Homestead Baptist Church Youth Tournament. It was voted and approved to let Dave and the church borrow the bows. Any broken arrows will be replaced by the church. Good luck to all youth participating in the tournament, we are glad to help!!

Curt Gowdy Clean-up Day

The Curt Gowdy Clean-up day is scheduled for May 2nd at 8:00 am. Lunch will be provided. If the weather is bad on the 2nd, we will have a make-up day on May 9th. All help is appreciated, hope to see you there.

Curt Gowdy Youth Event

Curt Gowdy is hosting a youth event on June 6th & 7th. They asked if CFA might help out with an archery event during this time. We have approached JOAD to take on this task. If anyone else is interested in helping out, please contact Mike Hoover at 307.220.2325. This is another opportunity for us to promote the sport of archery.

NASP

It was voted and approved to allow NASP to use 1/2 of the range April 28th—30th from 7:45 am-5:00 pm to conduct a class. They will be doing some set-up the evening of April 27th.

JOAD Regional Tournament

JOAD will host a regional tournament at the range on Sunday, April 19th from 8:00 am-5:00 pm. The range will be closed to the membership during this time.

Super Day

We will be hosting a booth at Super Day again this year. Dave Hays has stepped up and volunteered to chair this years booth, thank you Dave! Again, we appreciate anyone who would like to volunteer to help. Set-up will start at 7:00 am, June 27th. Please contact Dave Hays at 307.778.6568 for details and volunteer sign-up.

Meeting adjourned at 8:28pm.

Volume 1, Issue 4 Page 3

Cheyenne Field Archers

P.O. Box 20790 Cheyenne, Wyoming 82003

The 26^{th} annual CFA "Bowhunters Weekend" hosted by Cheyenne Field Archers (CFA) will be held August 1^{st} & 2^{nd} , 2009 at Curt Gowdy State Park. "Bowhunters Weekend" is the largest outdoor 3-D shoot in Wyoming. This shoot will draw Archers from Wyoming, Colorado, Nebraska and Utah. Past shoots have registered over 300 shooters. Many of these participants also bring friends and family members along to enjoy the camping and festivities associated with this shoot.

Money raised from this shoot will help provide funds to promote archery in our area. Our request is for a donation of any kind, but we would prefer gift certificates, archery related items that would be raffled off as door prizes, or sponsorship of target. This would help us promote archery and in turn, help us promote your company/organization. Any help that your company/organization could provide us would be greatly appreciated. Along with your gracious donation, if you could provide us with a banner or poster, we would proudly display it at our club and at our shoots.

Thank you in advance for your generosity.

Sincerely,

Cheyenne Field Archers PO Box 20790 Cheyenne, WY 82003 Bow Will Go

Baging

Cheyenne Field Archers

P.O. Box 20790 Cheyenne, Wyoming 82003 Tax ID # 830335371

Receipt for:	(target type and/or donation amount)
Received from:	(name of business and contact)
	(address, town, state, zip)
Received by:	
Date:	

The Cheyenne Field Archers truly appreciate your contribution and promise to utilize the donation during all archery shoots. A sign recognizing your business will be placed near the target sponsored or purchased. We promise to send you a photo of the target and shoot recap letter every time we use your target. Our goal is to provide the community with the best shooting facility and targets. Again, thanks for helping us.

Cheyenne Field Archers

P.O. Box 20790 Cheyenne, WY 82003 Phone: 307-638-9951

Have Bow, Will Go!!

We are on the web!

www.cheyennefieldarchers.com

THANK YOU

A big THANK YOU to Jim Seekins for repairing the benches at the range.

177 members!!

Next Board meeting May 4th, 7:00 pm

Reminder

Please remove your paper target from the target butt when finished shooting. Please help us keep our membership cost low by shooting at the outside areas of the target butts, as well as the middle. This will increase the life of the targets. THANK YOU!!